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From: Short Term Lets
To: Crichton, Rebecca
Subject: FW: Short-term Let (STL) licence application - Licensing Sub-committee 9 November 2023
Date: 01 November 2023 10:30:11
Attachments: image001.png

Hi Becky
 
Sheila has asked me to sent this to you to go out with the Licensing Sub Committee Papers.
 
Many thanks
 
Gillian
 
Gillian Herkes
Licensing Officer
Democratic & Licensing Services
John Muir House
Haddington
East Lothian Council
01620 820114
gherkes@eastlothian.gov.uk

 
 
 

From:  
Sent: 31 October 2023 23:33
To: Short Term Lets <stl@eastlothian.gov.uk>
Subject: Re: Short-term Let (STL) licence application - Licensing Sub-committee 9 November
2023
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

 

Dear Ms Fitzpatrick and officers of the Licensing Sub Committee
 
I am sending you information ahead of the meeting, responding to
objections and explaining how I intend to accept guests to my home.
I hope that this will make your task easier.
 
I am glad that we can have a meeting as I am disappointed that there are
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objections. I am glad that I have an opportunity to respond to the worries
that some people have. I don’t want my neighbours to worry. I trust most
such worries come from a misunderstanding of the scale of letting and
the type of guests that I would like to welcome. It is very important to me
that we live in a good neighbourhood where everyone can be happy. 
 
I am a respected member of the community, a family father of three
respectful and successful young adult children that I raised on my own
after their Scottish mother died and I have also been a company director
for most of my adult life who looked after his employees. I live off a
private pension. I need to supplement my income. I don’t have the choice
of letting my house to a long-term tenant, as it is our family home that my
children visit. During a few winter months, largely for health reasons, I
live in Spain. I will not accept guests in my home in North Berwick in the
winter months.
 
My house will not be run as a business, but remain a family home. I love
my home and our neighbourhood. I will welcome guests personally to my
home and I will be in the house with most guests to make sure that they
have a wonderful experience and that my neighbours are happy. I don’t
want my neighbours to worry. I will only welcome guests in my home for
a few weeks in the summer. Guests will stay for a week or more.
 
There will be only families with children or golfers and no other type of
guests. There will be no noise whatsoever other than what can perhaps
already be heard in the neighbourhood, which is children playing. I will
not let guests with children use the garden after dinner time. I would not
expect more than 6 guests in any of the few weeks that I will be letting
my home. There will not be many guests. I will not allow pets. I have
clear house rules.
 
My house is situated very privately, right at the edge of the estate and the
built-up area of North Berwick. It’s at the end of a double car wide
driveway and has no neighbours to one side. This is
perfect for welcoming guests without disturbing neighbours or the town of
North Berwick. Environmental Officers have confirmed that I don't need
planning permission. 
 
I will deal with all the recycling and the rubbish collection. I know when to
put out the recycling and the bin and when to collect them.
 
11 of the 14 objectors are not my direct neighbours. I don’t know them

60



and I don’t know where they live. At least one of these objectors doesn't
seem to know where my house is and objects against my house in a
different street. I am surprised and sorry to hear that some more
distant residents have expressed worries. At least, this seems to confirm
that my notices did the job. I would like to reassure these further-away
residents that they don't need to worry. There will be no impact on
communal parking or any noise.
 
I am sorry to read that perhaps some residents were unable to see the
notices I placed concerning my wish to have a holiday let and apologise
for any inconvenience caused. I can see that I could have done this
better. I thought it was adequate to post the notice at the front of my
house, but now realise that it would have been more helpful to have also
posted it on a telegraph pole. It is regrettable that the placement of the
notice has caused the concern to these neighbours that the majority
express in their objection. The instructions for hanging up the notices do
not specify any particular place.
 
The notices were displayed on the door and were easily seen. The area
is sheltered from the strong wind that we have. You can see the door
from the street. I attach a photo that I took after displaying the notices. In
any case, it seems obvious that displaying the notices worked well and
that all neighbours saw it, understood it and talked about it. I spoke to my
direct neighbours who wrote to ELC to try to ease their concerns after I
received the invitation to the meeting of the Licensing Sub-Committee. I
also spoke to other direct neighbours who did not have any worries.
 
I will stress to any guest as the last thing before arriving, that guests must
be respectful and drive very slowly. Surely families travelling by car
would always drive slowly and considerately, particularly as the estate’s
streets are designed to ensure slow and careful driving.
 
I will only accept guests who come vetted and have an excellent
customer rating, fill in my questionnaire, forward a copy of their passport
and pay a large security deposit. I will speak to guests before arrival and
meet them at the property. I wouldn't want it any other way as I want
guests to look after my property as I would look after their property and I
want them to be respectful to the neighbourhood.
 
My direct neighbours usually go away on holiday many weeks in July and
August. They would not notice half of the guests that could possibly visit.
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What one neighbour wrote about parties in my house is not correct. I
have not had loud parties; actually, I have not had one party in the five
years that I have lived at Douglas Marches other than small family
birthday get togethers. Also, my neighbour never complained to me.
Surely this would the first thing that a neighbour would do. 
 
I would hope a few visiting families could be a nice
thing for my neighbours. For instance, their children could make friends
with visiting children, or it would give their parents an opportunity to
socialise with visiting, interesting parents, if they chose to do so. That is
my own experience of being on holiday abroad or in the UK with my
family. I am sure that is my neighbours’ own experience of being on
holiday.
 
 
I looked at the objections and made a list of the concerns. Many
people worried about the same things. I would like to address all
concerns. I hope I have listed them all.
 
PARKING ON STREET & DRIVEWAY
As part of the holiday let agreement with my guests, there will be a
maximum of 2 cars allowed for the party, both of which will be parked in
front of my house on the allocated parking spaces. No guest will park or
interfere with the shared driveway, even though it is more than two cars
wide and you could park 10 cars alone just on the driveway. There will be
no parking allowed by guests on the street. Currently my neighbours
have family members who sometimes park on the driveway in front on
my house, but I appreciate they do not wish strangers to park on the
driveway or on the street in front of their houses.
 
NOISE POLLUTION and
SECURITY FOR CHILDREN & ADULTS
Before I accept any guests to stay in my property, they will be vetted, in
that no parties, stag/ hen events, or celebrations will be
allowed. My guests will be families, like my neighbours, with young
children, enjoying the beaches and parks in North Berwick,
or golfers who are here to visit our lovely golf courses and spend money
locally supporting our local businesses. I will not accept any other type of
guests. I will be very clear in my information and letting agreement that
the property is in a residential area and that noise and anti-social
behaviour will not be tolerated. I will be at the property most of the time or
in North Berwick. My neighbours have my direct dial number, to contact
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me, following which I will go directly to the property to resolve any issues.
 
SAFETY ON THE ROAD
I am of course very conscious of the safety of my fellow residents and will
advise my guests to take adequate care when driving around the estate. I
will direct my guests around the outside of the estate on Douglas
Marches. 
 
Not all guests come by car. We have a fantastic train link from Edinburgh
and Edinburgh Airport. I always prefer to take the train and so do many
other people. Why would you need the car if you’re on holiday for aweek
in North Berwick? The house is just a 10 minute walk from the train
station.
 
NOTICE PLACED WHERE IT WAS DIFFICULT TO SEE
I am sorry to read that perhaps some residents were unable to see the
notice I placed concerning my wish to have a holiday let & apologise for
any inconvenience caused. I can see that I could have done this better. I
thought it was adequate to post the notice at the front of my house, but
now realise that it would have been more helpful to also post it on a
telegraph pole. It is regrettable that the placement of the notice has
caused such concern for my neighbours as the majority describe in their
objections. The instructions for hanging up the notices did not specify any
particular places. I am convinced that my placement of the notices still
worked, as it is obvious that all neighbours and even many farther away
residents of the estate and of North Berwick know about my application.
 
SUPPLY OF HOUSES FOR FAMILY HOMES
I do not wish to take away a family home, as I wish to live in
mine and welcome my children home to stay and live with me when
needed. I only wish to do some part time letting in the summer to
supplement my income and in no way would ever want to
change my house from being mainly a family home.
 
RENTS IN AREA GOING UP
I don’t clearly see how I could influence rents for long time letting either
way, but I do realise that North Berwick is a very desirable place to
visit and to stay both short and long term and rents can be expensive.
I would hope that, as I am only letting my house part time and only for a
few weeks, I would not contribute to further rent increases in the area. In
any case, I don’t have an option to rent my house full time. It’s our family
home.
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HMO NEEDED
On looking at your website, I understand that this property will not
need an HMO as it is not a long term let property, but of course I
am open to your clarification.
 
COMMUNAL GROUNDS AND PLAY PARK CONTRIBUTON
As I will be living in the house much of the time and paying all bills to
factors and services, I will be contributing both in time and money to any
initiatives in the area, as I want to be a valued and active member of my
community. I have also been cleaning the beach with the local school,
contributed to big community projects and have worked a class helper. I
am always open to helping the community.
 
DECREASE VALUE OF OTHER PROPERTIES IN AREA
Whilst speaking to local estate agents, I raised this reasonable concern
but were assured by the agents that the existence of letting properties
has no measurable effect on house prices in neighbouring properties. I
would think it may even be a boost to prices as it shows how desirable
our area is. 
 
FINDING THE PROPERTY IN THE MAZE OF STREETS
I would agree that finding a house in a new estate can be a test of
navigation and I can guess the difficulties that delivery drivers,
maintenance contractors and other visitors have. I will attach a plan with
every welcome package sent to guest, with booking confirmation, a
detailed map and list of instructions to hopefully ensure they find the
house easily and do not add to any cars driving around our
streets. Furthermore, practically everyone uses Google and will find my
house easily. My guests will be reminded, as the last thing on their
invitation, to drive very cautiously. Visitors arriving by car will not need to
drive through North Berwick.
 
PARTIES & CELEBRATIONS BEING HELD & LITTERING &
RESPECT FOR AREA BY GUESTS
As above, I will be very strict on who will visit my home as a guest, both
from a vetting process through a questionnaire and a large security
deposit held for damage or nuisance caused. I love my home and
respect my neighbours and I would never allow any guest to disturb
either.  
 
PLENTY OF OTHER HOLIDAY LETS IN AREA
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On speaking to estate agents in the area, I have been advised that they
are struggling with finding enough holiday let properties, with the
apparent reduction in available properties caused by new licensing
regulations. I do not pretend to be an expert in this area but I have also
been told by friends that it is more difficult in 2023 to get affordable
holiday accommodation in our area. A holiday home for a few weeks in the
summer at the edge of North Berwick may help.
 
To sum up,
-       The house will only be let for a few weeks a year.
-       I will only accept families and golfers. They will stay for a week or
more.
-       There will be no access to the garden. If ok with my direct neighbours,
I think it would be nice to let children play in it during the day, but the
house rules will restrict access only until dinner time.
-       I will ensure that there will be no noise.
-       I will restrict any guests to strictly to a maximum of two cars that must
be parked directly in front of the property. 
-       I will deal with all recycling and rubbish collection.
-       Guests will be met personally at the property. I will be in the house
with my guests.
-       There will be perhaps six people as an average number of guests.
Probably, there will be fewer guests.
-       Environment confirmed that my house does not need planning
permission, which hopefully shows that there should not be any reasons
to worry about short let holidays in my home.
-       11 of the 14 objections to my application are not from my neighbours.
-       3 of 7 reasonably close neighbours have objections, 4 neighbours do
not. I hope I can ease the worries of these 3 neighbours about the scale
and type of guests that I would welcome.
 
I'm sorry that my application causes work in the form of a public meeting.
I hope I can ease my neighbours’ worries. I want them to be happy.
 
Kind regards,
 
Klaus Frommel 
 
 
On Friday, 20 October 2023, 16:34:45 CEST, KLAUS FRÖMMEL wrote:
 
 
Dear Ms Fitzpatrick

65



 
Thank you for your letter informing me of objections to my application and
announcing a public meeting to discuss it.
 
I am glad that we can have a meeting. I didn't expect for anyone to have
objections and I am glad that I have an opportunity to respond to the worries that
some people have. I am sure that by far most of the worries come from a
misunderstanding of the scale of letting and the type of guests that I would
welcome. 
 
I have nice direct neighbours to my house in 30, 34 and 38 and I want to take their
worries away. The direct neighbour in no 30 did not find a problem with my
application.
 
I am inviting guests to my family home. It will stay a family home. I love my home
and our neighbourhood. I will welcome guests personally to my home and look
after them personally to make sure that they have a wonderful experience and that
my neighbours are happy.
 
Kind regards,
 
Klaus Frommel 
 

On 19 Oct 2023, at 14:11, Short Term Lets <stl@eastlothian.gov.uk> wrote:

﻿

Please find attached letter, inviting you to the above meeting in respect of your STL application for 32
Douglas Marches, NORTH BERWICK, EH39 5LZ.

 

Regards,

 

Sheila Fitzpatrick

Team Leader – Licensing and Landlord Registration

East Lothian Council

Democratic & Licensing Services

John Muir House

HADDINGTON, EH41 3HA

 

01620 820623

 

stl@eastlothian.gov.uk
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